Minutes of the Alzheimer's Resource of Alaska

Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors

	Date: Wednesday, May 20, 2020
	Location: Alzheimer’s Resource of Alaska, 1750 Abbott Rd., Anchorage
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Call to Order:

· Pamela Kelley, Executive Director, called the meeting to order at 5:50 p.m. with a quorum present. 

President’s Welcome & Introductions
· Ken Acton, Vice President, welcomed all to the ARA Annual meeting. He introduced all Board members. Pam introduced staff. Sabrina Peterson introduced the guests who were prospective FY21 Board nominees. All who were introduced shared information about themselves at their choosing.
Agenda: 

· Ken moved for approval of the Agenda. The second was unintelligible. There were no questions or corrections. The Agenda was approved without objection.
Minutes: 

· Ken called for approval of the minutes for the March 18, 2020 Board meeting. The second was unintelligible. There were no additions, corrections or deletions. The minutes were approved by unanimous consent. 
Committee Reports:
Finance Committee: Rori Van Nortwick reported, and the Financial Report was included in the Board packet.
· The Finance Committee met Monday, May 18, 2020.
· Our grants are low because of timing delays with the state and localities, attributed to COVID-19. In addition, fee for service income from Medicaid and onboarding new clients are taking longer than usual, delaying the billing process.
· Our gaming permit was played January through March then halted because of COVID-19 closures of the pull tab operation.

· The overall view of ARA’s investments are lower than we anticipated relative to the budget at this time.
· Due to less spending in personnel as well as TCARE support and our mini-grant program, we will be able to carry some funds over for personnel, TCARE support, and our mini-grant program, into the fiscal 2021 year.

Fund Development Committee: Karen Scholz reported.
· The Development Committee met Tuesday, April 19, 2020. 
· Amblin raised $41,487.00 in pledges, donations and sponsorships. Compared to the last three years which were live events and required planning and volunteer time, the Committee concluded virtual online Amblin’ went very well and was a great idea. It was fun to see the different ways people chose to amble and share in their posts. Board member Jill Simek brought in eight new donors and raised $1500. 

· The total pledge for Pick.Click.Give came in at $22,625. That is $5,792 more than last year. 
· Karen explained the Committee’s concern with the Mayor’s Charity Ball the fall event, and whether it would take place because of COVID-19. According to Board candidate Kristin George, who is working on the committee for the Mayor’s Charity Ball, a final decision will be made in middle to late June from the Mayor’s office. Her recommendation was to move forward as planned because whether the Ball happens in the conventional or alternate way, the event will go forward.
· Ideas for fundraising in the coming year included a virtual run competing with others, and a monthly giving circle or club.

·  The Fund Development Committee is looking for a chairperson.

Governance Committee: Sabrina Peterson reported.
· The Governance Committee met April 8, 2020. 

· The committee had a goal this year to recruit five new Board members. It exceeded the goal with six new prospects. 
· Sabrina introduced each of the prospective new Board candidates and they each shared information about themselves and their interest in ARA. The candidates were Denise Daniello, Fred Traber, Kristin George, Luann Strickland, Lynda Hutchins, Melissa Liebner. Sabrina made a motion nominating all six candidates to begin terms in FY21. Karen seconded. Upon discussion, none of the current Board members opposed taking up the six candidates as a group rather than individually. With no opposition to a single vote, Ken called the question. The six were approved as new members of the FY21 Board of Directors unanimously.
· The Committee developed its recommendation for the officer slate for the next fiscal year. The slate was taken up under the “New Business” portion of the meeting.
Program Committee: Charlene Walker reported.
· The Program Committee did not meet. 
Executive Committee: Ken Acton reported.
· The Executive Committee met April 7th with the Finance Committee.  In late March, because of pandemic, federal legislation started to be pushed through rapidly, including the CARES Act. This carried with it an SBA loan program that was open to non-profits called Payroll Protection Program (PPP). These were forgivable loans, making them very attractive to ARA. Starting on April 3, 2020 applications were being taken through local banks. On April 7, 2020 ARA convened a joint meeting of the Executive Committee and the Finance Committee and presented the terms of PPP and what it could look like for us. Initially, ARA submitted its application through Northrim Bank for two and a half months of its average annualized payroll. The Board Executive Committee authorized Pam to go forward and apply. When ARA did not receive funding in the first round, board member Patty Miller assisted our submitting a new application through First National Bank. On April 30, 2020 we received confirmation through First National Bank that ARA will receive a PPP loan. We opened a new business account at First National Bank. On May 6, $384,886 was disbursed to that account. 
· Our Bylaws recite that the Executive Committee, in absence of formal meetings of Board of Directors, is vested with full authority of Board of Directors. Pam recommended that the full Board, now notified of the actions and the PPP loan ratify the actions of the Executive Committee so that ARA’s records reflect that the organization is legally bound, and that their actions have the full support of the Board of Directors. A resolution was prepared by Pam for the signatures of the President and the Secretary. Larry Duffy moved to have the resolution read into the record. Sabrina seconded the motion. Pam read the resolution, (See attached). The question was called to vote. It passed unanimously.
· The Executive Committee plans to hold a joint meeting before the June meeting and before the fiscal year end. 
Staff Reports:
Executive Director’s Report: Pamela Kelley reported.
· Pam reviewed her report as it pertained to the fiscal and operational impact from COVID-19. She noted elements of ARA’s re-opening plans, which will be phased over the next months. She explained her preference that the Anchorage and Matsu offices would reopen to staff at the same time, and that a re-opening date from the Matsu Health Foundation had not been announced.
· Kimberly Adkison has been promoted to Care Coordination Director, resident in Juneau.
Care Coordination:
· Kimberly Adkison, ARA’s Care Coordination Director, expressed her passion for working with ARA and the community we serve. Her report was from July of 2019 to April 2020. She highlighted what Care Coordination is about. Care Coordinators work with individuals so they can have the support they need to remain in their home and community of choice and advocating for them to get those supports in the way that they choose. Also, Kimberly expressed the desire to standardize how we perform and develop systems and data base to its full effectiveness, developing staff through training, and developing community partners. Kimberly expressed the goal to have our name be known publicly as an organization with the ability to provide the needed supports as well as expand where we serve individuals and how we serve them.
· CCRA Anchorage Manager Liz Smith reported her team is always striving to provide comfort and security for recipients and families to increase quality of life. Liz read some quotes from grateful clients.

· Mat-Su Manager Jennifer Ivory is working to fill positions in the Matsu Valley. The Care Coordination team is trying to help families and individuals understand what steps ARA/CCRA are taking to keep them safe throughout COVID-19 by staying connected via online and Zoom. Jennifer gave examples of how grant funds were used to help individuals meet needs.
Business Manager:
· Robyn Langlie showcased those who help her in her position and explained how they helped including Vanda Hoecher, Kevin Silver, Noryln Aquino, Melissa Saulnier, and Liz Smith. She highlighted a volunteer she has been working with, Miles Sumida. Miles is a whiz with numbers and was able to be a great support to Robyn throughout the year in a part-time position. Despite his disability, Miles advanced our efforts to complete the Medicaid audit by creating a template and entering data. 
Education Director:
· Kay Papakristo informed the Board and guests about the education team and the year they’ve had. She focused on what has impressed her about the team and the organization as they’ve faced COVID-19. The loyalty and commitment translates into invaluable knowledge and experience, strong relationships and community and a better understanding of our Alaskan community. Kay reviewed the longevity and diverse abilities of the Education team. The collective commitment and skills became more important during COVID-19 and the team adapted quickly. Kay showcased in her presentation how this was being done online. From May 16, 2019 through May 15, 2020, the Education Program served a total of 8,211 Alaskans. (1010 clients, 473 caregivers, 296 general public, 741 professionals, 5,691 participants at Community Awareness events) 
Development Director:
· Francy Bennett shared the accomplishments of the Development and Communications department. There have been six Fund Development meetings. Not including interns, 417 volunteer hours were logged. Over $87,000 worth of in-kind donations logged making the total approximately $100,000. 
· From the Communication Department, we were featured in 10 news articles on television and in print. The “Voices of the Last Frontier” was featured in the Senior Voice, KTUU News and it hit the cover of Golden Valley Electric Association’s newsletter in the interior.

· There’s been an increase in social media followers which translates into more attention for Virtual Dementia Tours, Webinars and other events such as Amblin’.
Old Business: None
New Business: 
· Sabrina proposed the slate of the officers for 2021 as recommended by the Governance Committee:

· Rori Van Nortwick as President

· Sabrina Peterson as Vice President

· Jill Simek as Treasurer

· George Borderieux as Secretary

· Denise Daniello as Member at Large 

Ken asked if there were any other nominations from the floor. There were none. Ken moved to accept this slate of officers; Larry seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
· Pam reminded our FY21 Board members of the need to volunteer to serve on one of four standing committees. Choosing one or two committees to serve on would help the incoming Board President and ARA in the coming year. Members used the chat box to indicate interest and were encouraged to contact Melissa or Rori for more information.
· Sabrina reported that the Governance committee is planning a new member Orientation. 

Announcements: The next Board meeting will be Wednesday, June 24, 2020.
Adjournment:  Denise Daniello moved to adjourn. Larry seconded. The meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
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